Soledad High School **Home of the Aztecs! Weekly Bulletin**

Congratulations are in order for the Varsity Football Team for winning the Friday, Dec 2, 2016 school's first ever CCS Title in any sports! Head Coach Frankie Berlanga and his team fought hard in the CCS Championship game versus the top ranked Westmont Warriors in the CCS IV title game. Within the final seconds, the traveling Soledad spectators and sideline were jumping for joy with tears and hugs being passed around. This was truly one Aztec Family celebrating the success of a school's accomplishment!

As winter is upon us so are our Winter Sports (Basketball, Soccer, and Wrestling). All the rosters, sports schedules, news, and results can be found on our new athletic's website www.soledadathletics.com.







KUDOS

To Mr. Narez for helping me numerous times with 504's

- Gabv

To all the teachers that helped cover classes this Thursday. All of you are amazing.

- To Mr. Vazquez for helping out this week.
- -To Ms. Delgado for covering a class at the last minute.
- -To Ms. Barrera and Mr. Terry for being pro-active in taking care of all PE Classes when their depart is out.

- Alex





We will truly miss Jorge. Wish you the best.





Congratulations to Ms. Adams and Mr. Lopez their adorable baby girl Leslie Renee Lopez was born 11-22-2016 @ 9:44pm Weight 6lbs 8oz 18.5in

Counselor Corner

The Counseling Department has been working with ETS, Gear-up and Upward Bound to help seniors complete and submit their college applications, which were due November 31st. The counselors have also been working with 11th and 12th graders to complete Hartnell registration, taking the accuplacer and completing the Orientation. The Math department has been administering the NWEA in the Math I and Math II classes this week. The English Department will continue testing next week in the English 9, English 10 and English 11 classes including Honors and Advanced Placement courses. The 9th and 11th grade counselors have been meeting with the juniors to go over grades and credits. They have also completed their 9th grade presentations. The counseling staff has also been following up with students you are taking Acellus and notifying those parents whose students are falling behind.

Associated Student Body Updates

- Attention all students: Any students interested in helping with the Cops Giving Tree on December 14, 15, or 16, can now sign-up with Mr. Graham in room 403. Space is limited so sign-up today!
- -Attention, all athletes interested in participating on this season's Track and Field team. Preseason conditioning starts this coming Monday, December 5th for everyone not currently playing a winter sport. Conditioning starts at 3:45 in the weight room. Please make sure you have proper work out attire.
- -The Sports Medicine club meets every Monday after school in the gym foyer at 3:30. If you are interested in learning about the various sports related medical fields available to you after high school then this is the club for you. Again, we meet on Monday's after school in the gym fover.

Student Tutoring

Subject	Room	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Math	NJROTC 900	6:30 am	6:30 am	6:30 am	6:30 am	6:30 am
&		to	to	to	to	to
English		7:30 am	7:30 am	7:30 am	7:30 am	7:30 am
		3:30 pm		Ms. Jimenez		3:30 pm
English	601	То	**	2:10 pm to	**	То
		4:30 pm		3:10pm		4:30 pm
		3:30 pm			3:30 pm	
Math	1005	То		**	То	
		4:30 pm			4:30 pm	

December 5

December 6

December 7

December 8

December 9

- Boys Soccer @ North Salinas
- Girls Basketball @ Pajaro Valley
- Prescription Drug
- Presentation @ 6pm
- Boys Basketball Vs Alvarez High School
 - ILT Meeting
- Academy Meetings
 - Winter Choir Con-
 - Girls Soccer @ Watsonville
 - **ELAC Meeting @** 6pm

- Winter Ball
- Salinas Valley Fair Money Due by 2pm
- ETS Field Trip to NASA Research Center in Oakland